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Important dates-Summer 
Term 2022 

May 23rd—Y5 visit the Imperial War 
Museum 

May 24th—Class photos 

May 25th, 26th and 27th —Y3 visit to 
British Museum 

May 26th—Year 1 visit the fire station 

May 27th – End of the Summer 1 Term 

June 7th – Y1 Phonics Screening 

June 7th – Gamelan Starts ofr Y3 

June 8th – Y5/6 Brass Foundation Day 

June 10th – The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
at New City 

June 13th – KS1 School Council meeting 

June 13th – 15th – Y6 Stubbers 

June 14th – Y5 IntoUniversity 

June 14th – Y4 Multiplication tests 

June 15th – Gamelan performance for 
parents 

June 23rd – EYFS Sports Day 

June 24th – Sports Day 

July 1st – EYFS reports to parents 

Please note all information regarding 
dates, policies and the curriculum can 
be found on our website at 
www.www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

Head Teacher Update 
 
Dear parents and carers 
We have had a busy week this week with lots of activities! The children at 
New City have shown their resilience and hard work as always! 
 
On June 10th we will be celebrating the Queen’s Jubilee. We will be asking 
the children to wear red, white and blue or dress as a royal person! 

 
Thank you for your ongoing support 
Best wishes 
Mrs Stone 

Reception Visit Mudchute Farm 

The sun was shining for Reception’s first school trip to Mudchute farm. There were lots 
to do, we met the pigs, chickens, cows and even fed the sheep! We had a wonderful day 
as we talked about what food we could get from the farm, and we even made some bread 
and butter! 
The children were able to see all the wonderful farm animals up close 
at the farm and were full of stories after their day out.  
 

 
Year 5 Mandarin Tests 

On Tuesday, the year 5 children      
participated in the Youth Chinese Test 
(YCT), an internationally recognised 
examination provided by the Confucius 
Institute. The children demonstrated 
their knowledge of Mandarin that they 
have accumulated over their time at 
New City by demonstrating their    
reading, listening and writing skills. We 
are so proud of the Year 5s for their 
accomplishments in their language   
studies and their hard work in preparing 
for the test. We are excited for them 
to continue 
to progress next 
year. Well done!  

Are you a former student or staff of New City Primary 
School? 

EiD celebrations in our Family Centre 

We had a wonderful afternoon on May 12th welcoming over 100 
people to our EiD celebrations. The centre was really fortunate 
to receive funding from PSBL to facilitate the event. There was 
lots of food for all! 

 



 

Week 2 Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

Friday  

 

Main Choice Macaroni Cheese Spaghetti          
Bolognaise 

Roast Chicken, Roast 
Potatoes, Stuffing 

and Gravy 

Chicken Jollof 
Rice 

Fishfingers with 
Chips 

Vegetarian Choice 

 

Vegetable Curry 
with Rice 

Vegan Spaghetti 
Bolognaise 

Roast Quorn, Roast 
Potatoes, Stuffing 

and Gravy 

Vegan Burger In 
A Bun with 

Wedges 

Cheese and Bean 
Pasty 

Sides  

 

Sweetcorn 

Cauliflower 

Mixed Peppers 

Green Beans 

Carrots 

Peas 

Broccoli 

Sweetcorn 

Peas 

Baked Beans 

 

Dessert 

Apple and Berry 
Crumble with 

Ice Cream 

Lemon Drizzle Cake Fresh Fruit and     
Yoghurt 

Chocolate and 
Beetroot Brownie 

with Chocolate 
Sauce 

Apple, Cheese and 
Crackers 

Jacket Potatoes, Salad Selection, Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt are available every day. Baguettes/Sandwiches are also available 

Star of the Week 

RG—Yahya RS—Albi  1T—Husain 
1P–Harun 1F– Wilhelmina  2U–Michelle   

2B–Irhaa 2H—Tianna 3K–Lily  3D–Muhammad    
3G–Mariam 4M–Patrick 4T–Stefania 4P–Justin 
5Ra–Adil 5S–Hussain  5R—Zainab     6J/F– Joao 
6C—Ishaq  6W–Aaminah Learning Hub—Yasin 

 

Mr Freeland’s Book Review 
I Love you Like Yellow 

Love can come in so many different types and 
moods: sometimes love is joyous and jolly, and 
sometimes it’s about being with someone when 
they feel sad. Sometimes, there is a new person 
to love; sometimes, we are grateful for the    
people we have known the longest. Love is as big 
as the stars and as ordinary as a rainy day, but 
however we find it, it’s something to be treas-
ured. In this gorgeous rhyming text, Andrea 
Beaty describes how love is there in all the big 
and small moments of everyday life in a family, 
from a walk in the park to playing cards to a kiss 
at bedtime. Vashti Harrison’s resplendently 
beautiful and vivid pencil-style art is breath-
taking, illustrating a variety of diverse families 
showing love to each 
other in so many 
important 
ways. This really is a 
book to treasure, 
and would make a 
wonderful gift for 
new parents or for 
anyone looking for 
the perfect book to 
read together at 
bedtime or when 
having a snuggle. 

 Year 6 Finish their SATs 

Last week our Year 6 pupils took part in Key Stage 2 SATs week; they showed 
incredible resilience and commitment to their learning throughout a very intense 
and difficult week. SATs week is a great opportunity for our pupils to show how 
much amazing learning they've accomplished during their 
time at primary school and over the course of the week, 
they did 5 tests: Spelling, Grammar and Punctuation; 
Reading; Arithmetic and two maths reasoning tests. The 
pupils were fantastic all week and on Friday enjoyed a 
well-deserved trip to Brampton Park to celebrate their 
hard work and achievements. 

PE at New City 

Congratulations to our Y5/6 seated volleyball team 
who competed in a tournament last week against 6 
other teams and came in 2nd place!! Seated volleyball 
is a fun and exciting Paralympic sport where players 
and athletes of all      
abilities compete in a 
game of volleyball that 
involves keeping your body 
in a seated position. 
A fantastic display of 
teamwork, determination 
and resilience was shown 
from all team members 
throughout all games. 
Well done to all involved! 

Nursery Place at New City 

We are currently registering children for our 2022-2023 Nursery. If you are 
interested and have a child who is turning 3 years old then please contact the 
schools main office to receive an application form. You may also be eligible to 
receive 30 hour care for your child, please ask for further details.  

 


